
MRI Safety and the Medical Physicists's Role: EFOMP Releases Policy Statement

The European Federation of Organisations for Medical Physics (EFOMP) has recently published a policy
statement with recommendations on managing safety in MRI units. 

An EU Directive on occupational exposure to electromagnetic fields is being revised. It is likely affect MRI
practice, particularly in relation to  management of safety, user guidelines, and a harmonised training
programme.

A recent EFOMP survey of safety recommendations and regulations for MRI installations in European
countriesshowed wide variation in procedures, ranging from compliance with national legislation that is more
restrictive than international
guidelines to reports of no regulation.

Currently within Europe there is no consensus regarding the skills, knowledge and competence required of the
person responsible for MR safety. 

EFOMP suggests that a 2-level approach to the management of MRI Safety, which distinguishes between the
roles of the person responsible for MR safety on a day-today basis (MR Safety Officer) and those of an expert
level professional with a higher degree of scientific and technical expertise in MRI (MR Safety Expert), is
adopted. 

The MR Safety Officer (MRSO), must

be competent to assess and manage dangers caused by MR equipment;
be responsible for monitoring the measures taken to protect against such dangers;
ensure that appropriate measures for minimizing risks to health that arise from the use of the MR
equipment are implemented and monitored.

The role of MRSO may be carried out by suitably qualified personnel having recorded training such as Medical
Physicists, Radiographers, Radiologists, etc.

The role of MR Safety Expert (MRSE) requires the skill, knowledge and competence to provide high level
advice on the engineering, scientific and administrative aspects of the safe clinical use of MR devices. In
particular the MRSE should be responsible for:

the development and continuing evaluation of a safety framework for the MR environment;

© For personal and private use only. Reproduction must be permitted by the copyright holder. Email to copyright@mindbyte.eu.

https://healthmanagement.org/s/mri-safety-and-the-medical-physicists-s-role-efomp-releases-policy-statement


the development of local rules and procedures to ensure the safe use of MR equipment;
advice regarding non-routine MR procedures for individual patients and specific patient groups.

The purchasing of MRI equipment should be undertaken by a consultation group consisting of a wide range of
personnel. For this the MRSE is an important source of safety advice regarding the selection and procurement
of MR and related equipment and advice on the design for facilities for MR equipment.

The MRSE also has expertise in acceptance testing prior to the first clinical use of the equipment, in regular
performance testing, and testing following any major maintenance procedure.

EFOMP recommends that MRSE appointees hold relevant scientific qualifications, including sufficient MR
physics, at least at European Qualifications Framework (EQF) level 7 (with 1 or more additional years of
relevant hands on experience).

EFOMP also recommends that accreditation of MRSEs should be provided by a competent authority and that a
periodic review of appointees at 5 year intervals will facilitate harmonization of training and experience of
MRSEs. 
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